CATAWBA VALLEY RIFLE & PISTOL CLUB
P.0. BOX 664 CONOVER, NORTH CAROLINA 28613

President: Ronny Brown 828-241-4558 Treasurer: John Grimes 828-478-2878
Vice President: Sam Birchfield 828-465-2388 Exec. Range Officer: Tim Drum 828-464-2942
Secretary: Lonnie Hagadorn 828 855-1901 Range Officer: Neill Sipe 828-256-9372

October 4, 2012
The meeting opened at 7:30PM. The September minutes were read and approved. The September 2012
Treasurer’s report was read and accepted. Balance brought forward was $47,808.63, deposits were
$837.00 and disbursements for the month totaled $39,848.52. Ending balance was $8,797.11. The
treasurer further reported that there are 127 total members, 56 of which are seniors and 73 are "regular"
members, leaving 52 openings. Guests this month are Donovan Douglas, Kenneth Parker and Philip
Keaver, first meeting, Brian Franklin, 2nd meeting and Jim Bentley, 5th meeting. Tim Drum reminded
prospective members that there will be a walk-around and range rule talk scheduled for 6PM on
November 1st, just before the November meeting.

OB: The 2-gun challenge match took in $150, with $45 going into the club treasury. The next 2-gun
match will be held on Saturday, December 8th. The new benches for the 300 yard firing line are not yet in
place, and there is still more gravel to be spread in the muddy areas by the new cover. Ronnie announced
that there are only two more land payments to be made, finishing the purchase in 2014. The next 22
rimfire steel match will be held on October 6th. at 10AM. Tim Drum announced that at the November
4th. shoot there will also be a Zombie shoot held with multiple reactive targets being used.

NB: Norm Goezler reminded the members that there is an "F-Class" BR shoot held on the first
Wednesday of the month, starting at 9AM, plus an October 27th. F-class prone 300 yard match. Saturday,
October 13th. will be the last .22TSC match of the year. A question was asked about whether or not the
club's phone line included any unnecessary charges for long distance capability. John Grimes will check
on this. A question was also asked whether or not all the scheduled matches were on the club's web
calendar. Ronnie will check and report.

The recent Executive Committee meeting minutes and recommendations for match procedures were read
and discussed, with the following results:

The recommended supply and placement of 4 new shooting benches under the 300 yard line cover was
unanimously approved.

Recommendation 1 was approved unanimously.

Recommendation 2 was approved with modification but with one dissenting vote.
Recommendation 3 was approved unanimously.

Recommendation 4 was approved unanimously.

Recommendation 5 was approved unanimously.

Recommendation 6 was approved unanimously with modification.

Recommendation 7 was approved unanimously.

Recommendation 8 was approved unanimously.

Recommendation 9 was approved unanimously, with an addition to cover "side matches".

The new match rules will go into effect at the beginning of the calendar year 2013. John Grimes provided
a "CVRPC Match Income and Expense Report" sheet to be used by each match director to track expenses.
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The ERO noted that more Empty Chamber Indicators are needed at the various firing lines, and that
magazines must be out of the gun when the ECI is in place. The ERO also reminded all members that no
targets shall be placed so that bullets impact the side berms.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:54PM. Respectfully submitted,
Lonnie Hagadorn,
Secretary



